





The new requirements being proposed by the Board are complex, and confusion will likely arise
in determining when and whether LMFA or these new requirements apply. The need for
producer education by University Extension agents will be great, and the case for increasing their
budget can best be made if a comprehensive inventory is compiled.

Thus, LWVIL proposes that:
=Section 501.505(a)(1) include a requirement to update information supplied by
unpermitted Large CAFOs every four years;

=Section 501.505 (a)(2) specify that CAFOs with the same or fewer animals as the
number provided in 35 IAC 502.103 submit the information in subsection (c) within 90
days after the effective date of this Section; and, that information shall be updated every
four years.

While the purpose of the R12-23 rulemaking is directly related to NPDES permitting and the
work plan between IEPA and USEPA, there is another benefit to creating a more comprehensive
inventory; that is, to enhance IEPA's ability to identify possible sources of nuisance odors and
better respond to citizen complaints.

eCOMMENT #3: Section 501.404(c)(4)(B) Handling and Storage of Livestock Waste
Section 502.610(I) Additional Measures for CAFO Production Areas
Section 502.630 Protocols to Land Apply Livestock Waste During Winter

We are concerned that there may be an inconsistency regarding the required storage design
capacity specified in different sections of the proposed regulations, as well as with the LMFA.

Existing Section 501.404(c)(4)(B) specifies that new livestock waste-handling facilities
managing liquid waste shall provide a minimum of 120 day storage in a holding tank, lagoon,
holding pond, or a combination thereof.

Proposed Section 502.610(1) specifies that waste storage structures at the CAFO production area
be designed to contain a volume equal to or greater than the sum of waste, precipitation and
runoff, and wash down liquid during a 180 day period of operation at design capacity.

Proposed Section 502.630(a)(1)(C) states that the owner must take steps to provide 120 days of
available manure storage by December 1.

LMFA Section 13(a) specifies that concrete lagoons holding liquid waste need 150 days of
storage capacity. Yet LMFA Section 25(b)(3) states that single-stage lagoon capacity must be
greater than 270 days.

Though LWVIL is not a member of the regulated community it can anticipate that there will be
much confusion about required storage capacity. In addition, to limit land application in the
winter and to prevent overtopping or spills during 100 year or even 25-year 24-hour rain events,
why not consistently require a minimum of 180-day, or 270-day storage capacity? Wouldn't this
minimize confusion and facilitate compliance?






